
From: Chambers - Booth DP <Chambers.Booth.dp@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 4 November 2020 2:55 PM 
To: gwen@industrylegalgroup.com.au 
Cc: Chambers - Catanzariti VP <Chambers.Catanzariti.VP@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Booth DP 
<Chambers.Booth.dp@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2016/31 - Health Professionals and Support Services Award 2010 
 

OFFICIAL 
 
Dear Ms McIlroy 
 
I refer to the below correspondence. 

 
At the Hearing in the above matter last Tuesday 27 October 2020, the Full Bench gave oral Directions 
to the effect of: 

 
1. The parties are to provide the Commission with the variation to the HPSS Award 

(possibly in the form of a draft Order) that they would seek, should their case be 
successful; and 

 
2. The parties are at liberty to file supplementary submissions by close of business 

today, Tuesday 4 November 2020. 
 
Given that Optometry Australia was not aware of these Directions, the Full Bench advises that it will 
have until close of business on Monday 9 November 2020 to file any materials in relation to the 
Directions outlined above. 

Kind regards, 

Sinead Bryson 
Associate to Deputy President Booth 

Fair Work Commission  
Tel: 02 9308 1818 

chambers.booth.dp@fwc.gov.au 
www.fwc.gov.au  
 
10/80 William Street, East Sydney, NSW 2011 
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From: Gwen McIlroy <gwen@industrylegalgroup.com.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 4 November 2020 11:47 AM 
To: Chambers - Catanzariti VP <Chambers.Catanzariti.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Emma Dalley <emma@industrylegalgroup.com.au> 
Subject: FW: AM2016/31 - Health Professionals and Support Services Award 2010 
 
To:  Ms Alyce Lia – Associate to VP Catanzariti 
 
Dear Ms Lia 
 
I have called earlier and left a message regarding the Directions that appear to have been issued as 
an outcome of the hearing held 27 October 2020. 
 
Our Emma Dalley, provided submissions on behalf of our client Optometry Australia.  We asked that 
our submissions be considered on the papers and we were assured that was accepted.   
 
As a party to the below email group, we note that other parties to the proceedings last Tuesday have 
provided further submissions in response to the Directions issued as an outcome of the 
hearing.  Unfortunately, we have not been provided with copies of the Directions from the hearing. 
 
Could I please request that the Directions are forwarded to myself (on behalf of Ms Dalley who is 
currently on leave) so that we may determine how best to proceed on behalf of our client. 
 
Many thanks in advance. 
 
My direct contact number is 04111 200 83. 
 
GWEN MCILROY  

Senior Workplace Relations Consultant 

 

 

P 1300 101 391 

E  gwen@employerassist.com.au 

A 16 Manning St (PO Box 3395), South Brisbane QLD 4101 

employerassist.com.au 

Individual liability limited by a scheme approved under professional standards legislation 
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